Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: referrals to children’s services
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please would you let me know in writing if you hold information of the following description, relating to children’s/social services:
For the following years: 2017/18, 2018/19, 2019/20 and 2021:
1) The total number of referrals made to Children’s Services
E.g. “There were a total of 1,000 referrals made to Children’s Services in 2017/18, 1,100 in 2018/19…etc.”
2) The stated ethnicity of the children to whom the referral is regarding
E.g. “Of the 1,000 referrals made to Children’s Services in 2017/18, 500 were recorded as “White British,” 300 were recorded as “Black Carribean,” etc.” Where the child/children in question were recorded as “Mixed/Multiple ethnic background”, please give any further details, e.g. “mixed White British and Black African.”
3) The total number of referrals that have resulted in an assessment under section 17 of the Children Act 1989
E.g. “Of the 1,000 referrals made to Children’s Services in 2017/18, 600 resulted in an assessment.
4) The stated ethnicity of the children whom the assessment is regarding
E.g. “Of the 600 assessment made in 2017/18, 100 related to a child/children recorded as “Irish Traveller”.
5) A breakdown of the outcome of each assessment, specifying the ethnicity of the child/children in each outcome. 
E.g. “2017/18: Child A, ethnicity recorded as “Bangladeshi,” the outcome of the assessment was that the child was “not in need.” Child B, ethnicity recorded as “White and Black African,” the outcome of the assessment was that the child was “in need but it was been determined that the child was not suffering, or considered likely to suffer, significant harm.” Child C, ethnicity recorded as “Chinese,” the outcome of the assessment was that the child was “and that there were concerns that the child was suffering, or considered likely to suffer, significant harm.” 
Answer:
Please find information in the attached file.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
